## **Joanne McCartney**

Chair Police & Crime Committee Greater London Authority City Hall Queen's Walk London, SE1 2AA

8 October 2012

Dear Joanne,

Thank you for your letter of 8 March 2012, requesting information with regard to allegations of police corruption into the Stephen Lawrence case.

Please accept my apologies for the delay in this response. I hope that the briefing attached will update you on the findings of the Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) investigation as was promised in the letter from Catherine Crawford on 21 May 2012.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Greenhalgh

**Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime**